
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers, Governors and Friends, 

This Monday afternoon all children will be meeting their next class teacher. As part of our continuous drive 

to make improvements in pupil achievement and behaviour we have mixed the children in each year 

group to form new classes from September. Teachers, support staff and senior leaders have thought 

carefully about the composition of each new class to maximise learning.  The classes will have a second 

session on Monday 15th July in the morning. 

I am delighted to inform you that from September we have a new staff structure in place with Assistant 

Headteachers to support Families of year groups to nurture and support children and staff. Mrs Redmore AHT 

will support Years 1,2 and 3; Mrs Vourloumis AHT and Miss Clarke DH will support Years 4 and 5; Mr Taylor DH 

will support Y6. Break and lunch times as well as assemblies will take place in families. They will share and 

model effective practice about T&L and behaviour management, monitor progress of children, support 

middle leaders and lead a significant area across the school.  

The NED show this week enthralled the children and gave a strong message to Never give up, Encourage 

others and Do your best. This message supports our School Values and is easy to use in all situations in and 

out of school. The yoyos appear to be a real hit as well. 

We saw another fantastic performance of children at different stages of  

learning a musical instrument this week. We hope they choose to continue      

playing an instrument after their lessons here have finished.  

Finally, next Friday between the KS1 and KS2 Sports Days we are inviting you all 

  to a picnic. We hope to see you all with colourful rugs and hampers enjoying 

  the sunshine together to celebrate the end of a successful year together. 

Jan M Bless 

Headteacher  
                 Music concert on Tuesday 

PRINCE OF WALES 
PRIMARY SCHOOL & CHILDREN’S CENTRE   

NEWSLETTER 5thth  July 2013                                                           
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Attendance this week 
 
 

KS1       KS2 
1C  95.51%     2R  96.00%   3D  94.44%      4A **99.33% **  5F 96.00% 
1M **97.93%** 2S 95.66%               3F   94.64% 4K 96.55%           5G 94.66% 
1N  87.66%     3W 95.38%      4U 96.00%          6B 97.33% 

                                          6H 92.66%   
 

Well done to 1M & 4A for best attendance this week. 

 School Target:  95.5% 
 

Overall attendance since September: 95.14 % 

 

Class 5F London Trip  
We walked to Enfield Lock train station and caught a train to London Liverpool Street and took the tube the rest of the 
way. We went to London Dungeon and saw lots of different parts of London’s history. Some bits were scary, but fun 
and we discovered lots of new information that we didn’t know before. In the afternoon, we went on the 4D 
experience and it was really cool because there were bubbles on the screen, there were also real bubbles too. You 
could feel the heat when there was fire on the screen and feel the air when the seagull flew across the sky. On the 
London Eye, we saw lots of landmarks such as: St Paul’s Cathedral, Buckingham Palace, Houses of Parliament, The 
Shard, BT Tower and many more. On the way home, we saw The Gherkin as we left London Liverpool Street. We had a 
great experience .Thank you to all the staff who organised it and came with us. 
By Dilek Baruc and Genesis Kiggundu 
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Black shoes are a requirement 
of our school uniform. Parents 
will be asked to come to school 

to change their child’s footwear if 
they don’t conform. 

Dates    

08.07  Meet the Teacher KS1 and 2 

09.07  Disco Y1,2  6-6pm;  Y5,6  7-9pm 

12.07  Sports day and Picnic  

  End of Year Reports sent home 

15.07  Meet the Teacher KS1 and 2 

Nursery last day 

16.07  Parents’ Evening 

20.07  Children’s Centre Fun Day 

23.07  Last day of term, school closes at 1.30pm 

24.07  Staff Training (start Summer Break) 

02.09  Inset day – school closed 

03.09  School Term starts again 

 

 

This week was the start of the Enfield Literary Festival. As a result, each class has looked at a different picture and 

produced pieces of writing and drawings. 
Mrs Cemal introduced the week with an informative assembly focusing on Art. This included a discussion on paintings and 

drawings by famous artists. All children are currently taking part in a portrait competition sponsored by Marks and 

Spencer.  
On Wednesday afternoon, Antony Lishak, a children's author, spoke to parents about his work and how to help children 

with reading and writing. He was given a tour of the children's 'Take One Picture' exhibitions and he was very 

impressed. We hope that you will enjoy seeing these during Parents' Evening. 

Mrs H. Cemal - Art Subject Leader  

Mrs C. Frith - English Subject Leader 

 

 This week’s artists are: 

 
Nacrus Muteba 1C, Derick Nwaokedi 1N, Rafay Ayyaz 1M.Emin Dari 2R, Ayse Ucer 2S, Lario Miguel 3D. 

Mayesha Uddin 3F, Mehmet Class 3W.Darrel Parker 4A Daniel Gorden 4K,  Alisha Mibanga 4U, 

 Hasan Uste  5F.Ellie Roberts 5G, Melisa Eren 6B, Towaner Edwards 6H.

 

Next week’s certificates will be about  Making a Positive Contribution by 

using the generosity of the 2012 Olympics Games Makers as an example. 

 

Summer of Fun - Something for everyone!  

Enfield Council's Everybody Active Team are running a number of fun sports activities over the summer 

holiday period for under 5s, children and young people and adults. Activities include Family golf and tennis 

sessions, archery, dance, horse riding, trampolining and much more! All primary schools will receive copies 

for your child from the middle of June. To download your own copy please visit www.enfield.gov.uk/sport. 

Bookings for courses commence Monday 1st July 2013.  

 

For further information please contact the Everybody Active Team on 0208 379 3762 or email: 

sport@enfield.gov.uk 

 

 

We need to inform you that Mrs Skipp, our long serving welfare and admin officer, is to retire at the end of this 

term.  Mrs Skipp has shown outstanding service to the school and the community, working for Enfield council 

for 33 years, of which 30 have been at our school !!!!   What dedication and service.  We shall greatly miss her. 

Anyone wishing to contribute to her leaving gift, please send to Mr Taylor before 19th July.  Thank you. 
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